

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

November 9, 2016

K. Scherr

Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on November 8, 2016 resolved:

- 2. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 9th Report of the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) from its meeting held on October 4, 2016:
- a) the Civic Administration BE ADVISED that the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) supports the draft Coloured Crosswalk Policy as outlined in the staff report dated August 22, 2016 from the Managing Director, Environmental and Engineering Services and City Engineer; it being noted that the TAC considers the proposed policy to be fair, reasonable and comprehensive; and, it being further noted that the TAC reviewed and received a Municipal Council resolution from its session held on August 30, 2016 with respect to this matter;
- b) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to advise the Ministry of Transportation of the following comments with respect to the Ontario Intercommunity Bus Policy proposal:
  - i) the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) supports a reduction in transportation barriers; and,
  - ii) the Ministry be asked to consider new and emerging technologies which may be appropriate for intercommunity passenger travel;

it being noted that the TAC reviewed and received the following with respect to this matter:

- a communication from H. Valentine entitled "The Intercity Bus in Ontario Long Term Trends and Future Options", and,
- ii) a News Release from the Ministry of Transportation entitled "Ontario Intercommunity Bus Policy Proposal" and,
- c) clauses 1 to 4 and 7 to 8, BE RECEIVED. (2/15/CWC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

\lk

cc. E. Soldo, Director, Roads and Transportation
D. MacRae, Division Manager, Transportation Planning and Design
Chair and Members, Transportation Advisory Committee
External cc List in the City Clerk's Office